Buckden 

Parish Council

Romany Cottage, Buckden.

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA

Minutes
Minutes of Annual Electors Meeting held on Monday 10th March 2008 at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
In Attendance : 

Mr. G. Schofield


Mr. J. Sayer


Mr. C. Thornborrow


Mrs. J. Deadman


Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)


DC Mrs. J. Mulligan, Mrs. G. Schofield – Craven Advocacy. There were 
no members of the public.


Apologies were made from CC Mrs. S. Marshall, PC Ms. A. Peters 


and Mr. & Mrs. B. Way.
3.
Minutes of last years Electors Meeting. These were accepted and read 
having been circulated to Councillors. The acceptance of the Minutes 
were proposed by Mrs. J. Deadman and seconded by 


Mr. C. Thornborrow.
4.
Address from Mrs. Gillian Schofield – ‘The Craven Advocacy.’

The Chairman was pleased to introduce Mrs Gillian Schofield to speak on her work with the Craven Advocacy.

Mrs Schofield spoke of her Advocacy work in an interesting and very sincere way. She said it was a charity funded from various sources and worked across the Craven boundary. The Advocacy Service has been run for 11 years. They are a listening post to support people in need, their main aim being to support and enable individuals to let their voice be heard.

Her work is very varied. It can be something simple such as help with a telephone call or something more complex such as supporting a client when they are attending a Mental Health Tribunal.
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Gillian stressed it was not an off shoot of Social Services but a independent body although her work brought her into contact care managers and often other members of the statutory and voluntary services.

The Advocacy Service:

· Ensures your voice is heard.

· Listens to you.

· Supports you.

· Talks to others on your behalf.

· Stand up for your rights.

· Liaise with professionals.

· Help you find information and make informed choices.

· Help with difficult paperwork.

Craven Advocacy is based in Skipton on Water Street. People needing help can ask for themselves or ask a friend, relative or professional worker to refer on their behalf. 

. 

Leaflets giving details of the service are available in Doctors Surgeries, local libraries and other public places. They can also be contacted on 01756 799615.  
5.
Chairman's Report.
The Chairman expressed his disappointment that no members of the public had decided to attend the Meeting and apologised to Mrs. Mulligan.

He thanked other Councillors for their work and support and the Clerk for his.

He said the main item following last years Electors meeting was the introduction of the 30mph speed limit that had been requested and had been acted on.

It had been a quiet year overall but thanked DC Mrs. J. Mulligan and

CC Mrs S. Marshall for their support and advice through the year.

6.
Matters arising.

Mr. Scofield invited Mrs. Mulligan to address the Meeting. Mrs. Mulligan said she was pleased to come to the Meeting and a little disappointed at there being no parishioners present. 
She informed the meeting that there was some controversial development which involved Skipton Building Soc. with regard Bentley Town Hall.

There was to be a statue erected in memory of Freddie Truman which would cost £15,000. Aireville Park was to have a makeover as at present it was inadequate for youngsters.

The rise in Council Tax was under 4% which was the lowest in Yorkshire.

There were some developments going on at Threshfield quarry but Council were awaiting a report on this.
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7.
Land Letting.

The auction for the land was acquired by proxy for PC Ms. A Peters. A bid of £12 secured the tenancy.
8.
Questions from Parishioners.

As no parishioners were present there were no questions but PC Mrs. J. Deadman asked if the Clerk could report that the margins of the road between Oughtershaw and Hawes were in a very poor state.

The Chairman closed the Meeting at 8.35pm.
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